
Minutes CCMA Meeting 
 

Thursday, December 2, 2010 
 

8:30 am; Lighthouse Mission 
 

Next Meeting is Thursday, January 6, 2010 at 8:30 am. 
 

God bless all who attended The Ministerial Alliance meeting this morning!   We opened our time in prayer and 
enjoyed blessings through breakfast and the gracious hospitality of the Lighthouse Mission. 
Introductions were made. 
 

Present: Shirley Rollinson, John Rollinson, David Bachelor, Cindy Beck, Jon Forrest, Bill Brewer, Patricia 

Bazar, Geri Gomez, Janet Birkey, Tammy Garner, Roy Calkins, Sabrina Farmer, Scott Seymour, Lemuel 
Perry, Mark Moreland, David Lombrana, Jim Kelly, Dick Ross, Curtis Brewer, Art Brewer, Dale Moore, Joyce 
Davis, Bonita Knox.  
 

Thank you to Mark Moreland for our devotion and the encouraging words for youth ministry. 
 

Minutes from November were accepted. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim informed us that we received $763.64 from the Community Thanksgiving Service; to 

be split between Lighthouse Mission, Matt 25, and the Salvation Army. Jim was authorized to take funds from 
our account to give $300.00 each to Lighthouse Mission, Matt 25 and Salvation Army. Jim was authorized to 
pay John Rollinson $96.81 for the ad. There were approximately 120 people that attended the Thanksgiving 
Community Service and we thank Scott Campbell for offering the music. This service was a blessing for those 
who attended.  
 

Shirley has set up a Yahoo group. Be sure that Shirley has your email address to access this group. 
 

Announcements:  
Dick Ross shared about Upward Sports for youth through Central Baptist. The Holiday Dessert Theater is 
Friday, December 10 at 7:00 pm and Saturday, December 11 at 3:00 and 7:00 pm. Stop by the church office to 
pick up your tickets for the Dessert Theater. 
Tammy Garner is offering a one day event for your church on Monday, December 13; a $5.00 gift card for 
every $25.00 you spend. Tammy shared about the movie "The Voyage of the Dawn Treader." A showing for 
pastors will be Friday, December 10 at 9:00 am. Also, Veronica at the Masters, with the youth in the 
community, are putting together a youth event scheduled in 2011.  
Sabrina Farmer shared about the Matt 25 Prayer Initiative. Contact her if you would like to be involved. 
Roy Calkins shared about upcoming legislation on January 2, 2011 regarding right to life issues. Roy can be 
contacted through Matt 25. 
Lemuel shared about the upcoming Christmas Program at Bethel Assembly of God this Saturday, December 4 
at 7:00 pm.  
ENMU has its Christmas Program this Friday, December 3, at 7:00 pm. 
John Rollinson shared that the annual tuba ensemble will be at the Mall in Clovis this Saturday, December 4 
somewhere between 11:00 and 12:00 noon. This Sunday, December 5, at Marshall Auditorium at 2:00 is the 
community band. 
Jim Kelly shared a "thank you for caring" from Vista Care. 
Curtis Brewer shared an idea of a Community Ministerial Alliance gathering for Christmas. Perhaps we can 
prepare something for next year. We shared a number of ideas as to how this could be done. 
Scott is working on a Ministerial Alliance cooperative ministry for the upcoming Lenten season. 
The Lighthouse Mission is needing more toys by December 18. Please let people know. 
Please extend your sympathy to Dr. Sistar Yancy regarding the death of her sister.  
  
Faithfully submitted, 
Bonita Knox  


